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Charles Strode Joins Butler + Burke 
 

WINSTON-SALEM, N.C.  (DEC. 13, 2023)—Charles “Charlie” Strode has joined Butler + Burke, 

L.L.P., a full-service accounting firm based in Winston-Salem.  Strode serves as tax director for 

Butler + Burke. 

 

A native of Bedford, Virginia, Strode previously was at Saunders, Strode & Trawick, an 

accounting firm in Winston-Salem.  Earlier in his career, Strode was a partner at Bruce Hall & 

Co. in Winston-Salem and a senior accountant at Flannery & Powell in Williamsburg, Virginia. 

Strode received an AB degree in accounting from William & Mary in 1972 and is a member of 

American Institute of CPAs and the North Carolina Association of CPAs. 

 

“Charlie is a wonderful addition to our existing tax accounting staff at Butler + Burke,” said 

Jane Potter, a partner at Butler + Burke.  “We are in the process of welcoming many of Charlie’s 

clients from his former firm to Butler + Burke, and we look forward to working closely with him 

to continue providing outstanding tax services to all our clients.” 

 

Strode and his wife, Sheryll, live in Winston-Salem.  They have two grown children, Michael 

and Nathan. 

 

About Butler + Burke 

Butler + Burke is located at 100 Club Oaks Court, Suite A, in Winston-Salem.  Founded in 1976, 

Butler + Burke has professional expertise in financial reporting and assurance services, tax 

compliance, tax planning, retirement and education planning and business consulting.  For 

more information, visit butlerandburkecpa.com. 
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